## **Dorset County Council**



## **Official**

Mr Stuart Caundle
Weymouth & Portland Borough Council
Council Offices
Commercial Road
Weymouth
Dorset

Received

2 1 NOV 2018

Senior Leadership Team

Chief Executive's Department County Hall Colliton Park Dorchester Dorset DT1 1XJ

Telephone: 01305 221000 Fax: 01305 224839 Minicom: 01305 267933

We welcome calls via text Relay

DX: DX 8716 Dorchester Website: www.dorsetforyou.com

Date: 14 November 2018

Your Ref:

My ref: DW/MP/FJT

Dear Stuart

DT4 8NG

## Support for Selective Licensing Scheme within Melcombe Regis Ward

I am writing to express support for the proposed Selective Licensing Scheme within Melcombe Regis Ward, as part of a coordinated multi-agency approach to reduce deprivation and crime in the area.

The proposed scheme is a key component of work on three of the Melcombe Regis Board's priorities — Housing, Environment, and Crime - all designed to contribute to the Board's vision that Melcombe Regis is a safe, healthy and great place to live and work.

Dorset County Council has been involved in work to improve the thermal efficiency of homes in Melcombe Regis for many years, in particular through projects to install improved insulation and heating. Selective Licensing will contribute to ensuring all private sector homes are improved where economically viable.

The decision to introduce new regulation should not be taken lightly. On balance, in view of the potential to improve living standards for some of our most vulnerable residents, the ongoing multiagency work to improve conditions in the area, and the mixed results of the current voluntary accreditation scheme for landlords, the proposed scheme presents a justifiable and proportionate change in regulation for landlords, agents, and tenants.

Yours sincerely

Debbie Ward Chief Executive

ست ماحات